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AERODYNAMICS OF THRUST VECTORING
Then said he to her, 'By Allah, thou art the desire of the Commander of the Faithful! (182) So take the lute and sing a song that thou shalt sing to
the Khalif, whenas thou goest in to him.' So she took the lute and tuning it, sang the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? "Forget him," quoth my censurers,
"forget him; what is he?" "If I forget him, ne'er may God," quoth I, "remember me!".? ? ? ? ? O skinker of the wine of woe, turn from a love-sick
maid, Who drinks her tears still, night and morn, thy bitter-flavoured bowl..Then the Khalif went forth and bade decorate the city: [so they
decorated it] and the drums of glad tidings were beaten. Moreover they made banquets to the people and the tables were spread seven days. And
Tuhfeh and the Commander of the Faithful ceased not to be in the most delightsome of life and the most prosperous thereof till there came to them
the Destroyer of Delights and the Sunderer of Companies; and thu is all that hath come down to as of their story.".Then said the king, "How long
wilt thou beguile us with thy prate, O youth? But now the hour of thy slaughter is come." And he bade crucify him upon the gibbet. [So they carried
him to the place of execution] and were about to hoist him up [upon the cross,] when, behold, the captain of the thieves, who had found him and
reared him, (141) came up at that moment and asked what was that assembly and [the cause of] the crowds gathered there. They told him that a
servant of the king had committed a great crime and that he was about to put him to death. So the captain of the thieves pressed forward and
looking upon the prisoner, knew him, whereupon he went up to him and embraced him and clipped him and fell to kissing him upon his mouth.
Then said he, "This is a boy whom I found under such a mountain, wrapped in a gown of brocade, and I reared him and he fell to stopping the way
with us. One day, we set upon a caravan, but they put us to flight and wounded some of us and took the boy and went their way. From that day to
this I have gone round about the lands in quest of him, but have not lighted on news of him [till now;] and this is he.".Then he sprang up [and
going] to the place wherein was the other half of his good, [took it] and lived with it well; and he swore that he would never again consort with
those whom he knew, but would company only with the stranger nor entertain him but one night and that, whenas it morrowed, he would never
know him more. So he fell to sitting every night on the bridge (7) and looking on every one who passed by him; and if he saw him to be a stranger,
he made friends with him and carried him to his house, where he caroused with him till the morning. Then he dismissed him and would never more
salute him nor ever again drew near unto him neither invited him..When the evening evened, the king summoned the vizier, and when he presented
himself, he required of him the [promised] story. So he said, "Hearkening and obedience. Know, O august king, that.58. The Lovers of the Benou
Udhreh (232) dcxlvi.Ten Viziers, The, i. 61.(Conclusion).?Story of King Ibrahim and His Son..Queen Es Shubha rejoiced in this with an exceeding
delight and said, 'Well done! By Allah, there is none surpasseth thee.' Tuhfeh kissed the earth, then returned to her place and improvised on the
tuberose, saying:.Now the king of the Greeks heard tell of the damsel (132) and of the beauty and grace wherewith she was gifted, wherefore his
heart clave to her and he sent to seek her in marriage of Suleiman Shah, who could not refuse him. So he arose and going in to Shah Khatoun, said
to her, 'O my daughter, the king of the Greeks hath sent to me to seek thee in marriage. What sayst thou?' She wept and answered, saying, 'O king,
how canst thou find it in thy heart to bespeak me thus? Abideth there husband for me, after the son of my uncle?' 'O my daughter,' rejoined the
king, 'it is indeed as thou sayest; but let us look to the issues of affairs. Needs must I take account of death, for that I am an old man and fear not but
for thee and for thy little son; and indeed I have written to the king of the Greeks and others of the kings and said, "His uncle slew him," and said
not that he [hath recovered and] is living, but concealed his affair. Now hath the king of the Greeks sent to demand thee in marriage, and this is no
thing to be refused and fain would we have our back strengthened with him." (133) And she was silent and spoke not..10. The Enchanted Horse
ccxlir.? ? ? ? ? f. The Sixth Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor cclxvi.God keep the days of love-delight! How passing sweet they were! ii. 96.? ? ? ? ?
My virtues 'mongst men are extolled and my glory and station rank high..Quintessence of Things, The King who knew the, i. 230..Patience, Of the
Advantages of, i. 89..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ec. Story of the Barber's Third Brother xxxii.As they were thus engaged, behold, up came the dancers and
mountebanks, with their pipes and drums, whilst one of their number forewent them, with a great banner in his hand, and played all manner antics
with his voice and limbs. When they came to the Courthouse, the Cadi exclaimed, "I seek refuge with God from yonder Satans!" And the merchant
laughed, but said nothing. Then they entered and saluting his highness the Cadi, kissed Alaeddin's hands and said, "God's blessing on thee, O son of
our uncle! Indeed, thou solacest our eyes in that which thou dost, and we beseech God to cause the glory of our lord the Cadi to endure, who hath
honoured us by admitting thee to his alliance and allotted us a part in his high rank and dignity." When the Cadi heard this talk, it bewildered his
wit and he was confounded and his face flushed with anger and he said to his son-in-law, "What words are these?" Quoth the merchant, "Knowest
thou not, O my lord, that I am of this tribe? Indeed this man is the son of my mother's brother and that other the son of my father's brother, and I am
only reckoned of the merchants [by courtesy]!".? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? Before I rent my clothes, reproach me not, I pray..I marvelled at this with the
utmost wonderment and knew that he was of the sons of the pious. So I bestirred myself for his release and tended him [till he recovered] and
besought him of quittance and absolution of responsibility.'.When Galen heard this, he ordered the weaver the amount of his wife's dowry and bade
him pay it to her and divorce her. Moreover, he forbade him from returning to the practice of physic and warned him never again to take to wife a
woman of better condition than himself; and he gave him his spending-money and bade him return to his [former] craft. Nor," added the vizier, "is
this more extraordinary or rarer than the story of the two sharpers who cozened each his fellow.".Then the king acquainted the people [of his court]
with the matter and said to them,' O folk, how deem ye of my looking to the issues of affairs?' And they all marvelled at his wisdom and foresight.
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Then he turned to his father and said to him, 'Hadst thou looked to the issue of thine affair and dealt deliberately in that which thou didst, there had
not betided thee this repentance and grief all this time.' Then he let bring his mother and they rejoiced in each other and lived all their days in joy
and gladness. What then," continued the young treasurer, "is more grievous than the lack of looking to the issues of affairs? Wherefore hasten thou
not in the slaying of me, lest repentance betide thee and sore concern.".? ? ? ? ? And when the sun of morning sees her visage and her smile,
O'ercome. he hasteneth his face behind the clouds to hide..? ? ? ? ? All hearkening to my word, obeying my command, In whatsoever thing is
pleasing to my sight..When the appointed day arrived, En Numan sent for Sherik and said to him, "Verily the first part of this day is past." And
Sherik answered, "The king hath no recourse against me till it be eventide." When it evened, there appeared one afar off and En Numan fell to
looking upon him and on Sherik, and the latter said to him, "Thou hast no right over me till yonder fellow come, for belike he is my man." As he
spoke, up came the Tai in haste and En Numan said "By Allah, never saw I [any] more generous than you two! I know not whether of you is the
more generous, this one who became warrant for thee in [danger of] death or thou who returnest unto slaughter." Then said he to Sherik, "What
prompted thee to become warrant for him, knowing that it was death?" And he said, "[I did this] lest it be said, 'Generosity hath departed from
viziers.'" Then said En Numan to the Tai, "And thou, what prompted thee to return, knowing that therein was death and thine own destruction?"
Quoth the Arab, "[I did this] lest it be said, 'Fidelity hath departed from the folk.'" And En Numan said, "By Allah, I will be the third of you, (173)
lest it be said, 'Clemency hath departed from kings.'" So he pardoned him and bade abolish the day of ill-omen; whereupon the Arab recited the
following verses:.?Story of the Prisoner and How God Gave Him Relief..Then the Khalif went in to the Lady Zubeideh, pale with anger, and she
noted this in him and said to him, "How cometh it that I see the Commander of the Faithful changed of colour?" "O daughter of my uncle,"
answered he, "I have a beautiful slave-girl, who reciteth verses and telleth stories, and she hath taken my whole heart; but she loveth other than I
and avoucheth that she loveth her [former] master; wherefore I have sworn a great oath that, if she come again to my sitting-chamber and sing for
other than I, I will assuredly take a span from her highest part." (21)Quoth Zubeideh, "Let the Commander of the Faithful favour me with her
presence, so I may look on her and hear her singing." So he bade fetch her and she came, whereupon the Lady Zubeideh withdrew behind the
curtain, whereas she saw her not, and Er Reshid said to her, "Sing to us." So she took the lute and tuning it, sang the following verses:.How long
shall I thus question my heart that's drowned in woe? iii. 42..? ? ? ? ? Fawn of the palace, knowst thou not that I, to look on thee, The world have
traversed, far and wide, o'er many a hill and plain?.? ? ? ? ? o. The Fifteenth Officer's Story dccccxl.Still by your ruined camp a dweller I abide, ii.
209..Selim followed him till he brought him to an underground chamber and showed him somewhat of wine that was to his mind. So he occupied
him with looking upon it and taking him at unawares, sprang upon him from behind and cast him to the earth and sat upon his breast. Then he drew
a knife and set it to his jugular; whereupon there betided Selim [that wherewithal] God made him forget all that He had decreed [unto him], (72)
and he said to the cook, 'Why dost thou this thing, O man? Be mindful of God the Most High and fear Him. Seest thou not that I am a stranger?
And indeed [I have left] behind me a defenceless woman. Why wilt thou slay me?' Quoth the cook, 'Needs must I slay thee, so I may take thy
good.' And Selim said, 'Take my good, but slay me not, neither enter into sin against me; and do with me kindness, for that the taking of my money
is lighter (73) than the taking of my life.'.When she had made an end of her verses, the Lady Zubeideh bade each damsel sing a song, till the turn
came round to Sitt el Milah, whereupon she took the lute and tuning it, sang thereto four-and-twenty songs in four-and-twenty modes; then she
returned to the first mode and sang the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? So fell and fierce my stroke is, if on a mountain high It lit, though all of granite,
right through its midst 'twould shear..So Selim came forward and kissing the earth before the [supposed] king, praised him and related to him his
story from beginning to end, till the time of their coming to that city, he and his sister, telling him how he had entered the place and fallen into the
hands of the cook and that which had betided him [with him] and what he had suffered from him of beating and bonds and shackles and pinioning.
Moreover, he told him how the cook had made him his brother's slave and how the latter had sold him in Hind and he had married the princess and
become king and how life was not pleasant to him till he should foregather with his sister and how the cook had fallen in with him a second time
and acquainted her with that which had betided him of sickness and disease for the space of a full-told year..? ? ? ? ? a. Story of the Physician
Douban xi.Jesus, The Three Men and our Lord, i. 282..End of vol. II..Omar ben Abdulaziz and the Poets, The Khalif, i. 45..? ? ? ? ? Yea, and how
slaves and steeds and good and virgin girls Were proffered thee to gift, thou hast not failed to cite,.Then he turned to the woman and said to her, "Is
it not thus?" "Yes, O Commander of the Faithful," answered she; and he said, "What prompted thee to this?" Quoth she, "Thou slewest my father
and my mother and my kinsfolk and tookest their goods." "Whom meanest thou?" asked the Khalif, and she replied, "I am of the house of Bermek."
(93) Then said he to her, "As for the dead, they are of those who are past away, and it booteth not to speak of them; but, as for that which I took of
wealth, it shall be restored to thee, yea, and more than it." And he was bountiful to her to the utmost of munificence..32. The Mock Khalif
cclxxxvi.? ? ? ? ? For whom is thy departure even as a father's loss! To fly or creep, like nestlings, alone, they strive in vain..? ? ? ? ? a. The First
Calender's Story xxxvii.When it was eventide, the chamberlain let bring two horses and great store of water and victual and a saddle-camel and a
man to show them the way. These he hid without the town, whilst he and the young man took with them a long rope, made fast to a staple, and
repaired to the palace. When they came thither, they looked and beheld the damsel standing on the roof. So they threw her the rope and the staple;
whereupon she [made the latter fast to the parapet and] wrapping her sleeves about her hands, slid down [the rope] and landed with them. They
carried her without the town, where they mounted, she and her lord, and fared on, whilst the guide forewent them, directing them in the way, and
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they gave not over going night and day till they entered his father's house. The young man saluted his father, who rejoiced in him, and he related to
him all that had befallen him, whereupon he rejoiced in his safety..? ? ? ? ? 'Twas not of wine that I had drunk; her mouth's sweet honeyed dews It
was intoxicated me with bliss and ravishment..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? aa. Story of the Jealous Man and the Parrot (226) xiv.98. The Haunted House in
Baghdad dclxxxviii.When Shefikeh saw that which betided him, she came forward and said to him, "O bountiful lord, indeed my mistress returneth
not the mantle and the necklace despitefully; but she is about to depart the world and thou hast the best right to them." "And what is the cause of
this?" asked he. Quoth Shefikeh, "Thou knowest. By Allah, never among the Arabs nor the barbarians nor among the sons of the kings saw I a
harder of heart than thou! Is it a light matter to thee that thou troublest Mariyeh's life and causest her mourn for herself and depart the world on
account of (110) thy youth? Indeed, thou wast the cause of her acquaintance with thee and now she departeth the world on thine account, she whose
like God the Most High hath not created among the daughters of the kings."."O king," answered the youth, "there is no great forgiveness save in
case of a great crime, for according as the offence is great, in so much is forgiveness magnified and it is no dishonour to the like of thee if he spare
the like of me. Verily, Allah knoweth that there is no fault in me, and indeed He commandeth unto clemency, and no clemency is greater than that
which spareth from slaughter, for that thy forgiveness of him whom thou purposest to put to death is as the quickening of a dead man; and whoso
doth evil shall find it before him, even as it was with King Bihkerd." "And what is the story of King Bihkerd?" asked the king. "O king," answered
the youth,.There was once, in a city of Hind, a just and beneficent king, and he had a vizier, a man of understanding, just in his judgment,
praiseworthy in his policy, in whose hand was the governance of all the affairs of the realm; for he was firmly stablished in the king's favour and
high in esteem with the folk of his time, and the king set great store by him and committed himself to him in all his affairs, by reason of his
contrivance for his subjects, and he had helpers (253) who were content with him..Rich Man and his Wasteful Son, The, i. 252..Then they betook
themselves to two boys affected to the [special] service of the king, who slept not but on their knee, (125) and they lay at his head, for that they
were his pages of the chamber, and gave them each a thousand dinars of gold, saying, 'We desire of you that ye do somewhat for us and take this
gold as a provision against your occasion.' Quoth the boys, 'What is it ye would have us do?' And the viziers answered, 'This Abou Temam hath
marred our affairs for us, and if his case abide on this wise, he will estrange us all from the king's favour; and what we desire of you is that, when
ye are alone with the king and he leaneth back, as he were asleep, one of you say to his fellow, "Verily, the king hath taken Abou Temam into his
especial favour and hath advanced him to high rank with him, yet is he a transgressor against the king's honour and an accursed one." Then let the
other of you ask, "And what is his transgression?" And the first make answer, "He outrageth the king's honour and saith, 'The King of Turkestan
was used, whenas one went to him to seek his daughter in marriage, to slay him; but me he spared, for that she took a liking to me, and by reason of
this he sent her hither, because she loved me.'" Then let his fellow say, "Knowest thou this for truth?" And the other reply, "By Allah, this is well
known unto all the folk, but, of their fear of the king, they dare not bespeak him thereof; and as often as the king is absent a-hunting or on a
journey, Abou Temam comes to her and is private with her."' And the boys answered, 'We will say this.'.When the folk heard his words, they talked
of letting him go; but the Persian said, 'O folk, let not his speech beguile you. This fellow is none other than a thief who knoweth how to sing, and
when he happeneth on the like of us, he is a singer.' 'O our lord,' answered they, 'this man is a stranger, and needs must we release him.' Quoth he,
'By Allah, my heart revolteth from this fellow! Let me make an end of him with beating.' But they said, 'Thou mayst nowise do that' So they
delivered the singer from the Persian, the master of the house, and seated him amongst them, whereupon he fell to singing to them and they
rejoiced in him..Galen heard that which he avouched of his understanding and it was certified unto him and established in his mind that the man
was a skilled physician of the physicians of the Persians and [he said in himself], 'Except he had confidence in his knowledge and were minded to
confront me and contend with me, he had not sought the door of my house neither spoken that which he hath spoken.' And concern gat hold upon
Galen and doubt. Then he looked out upon (21) the weaver and addressed himself to see what he should do, whilst the folk began to flock to him
and set out to him their ailments, and he would answer them thereof [and prescribe for them], hitting the mark one while and missing it another, so
that there appeared unto Galen of his fashion nothing whereby his mind might be assured that he had formed a just opinion of his skill..? ? ? ? ?
Sure God shall yet, in pity, reknit our severed lives, Even as He did afflict me with loneness after thee..? ? ? ? ? Light of mine eyes, my hope, my
wish, my thirsting eyes With looking on thy face can never sate their drought..When she had made an end of her song, she threw the lute from her
hand and wept, whilst the old man wept for her weeping. Then she fell down in a swoon and presently coming to herself, filled the cup and
drinking it off, gave the old man to drink, after which she took the lute and breaking out into song, chanted the following verses:.When King Kisra
heard this, he redoubled in loveliking for her and affection and said to her, 'Do what thou wilt.' So he let bring a litter and carrying her therein to his
dwelling-place, married her and entreated her with the utmost honour. Then he sent a great army to King Dadbin and fetching him and his vizier
and the chamberlain, caused bring them before him, unknowing what he purposed with them. Moreover, he caused set up for Arwa a pavilion in the
courtyard of his palace and she entered therein and let down the curtain before herself. When the servants had set their seats and they had seated
themselves, Arwa raised a corner of the curtain and said, 'O Kardan, rise to thy feet, for it befitteth not that thou sit in the like of this assembly,
before this mighty King Kisra.' When the vizier heard these words, his heart quaked and his joints were loosened and of his fear, he rose to his feet.
Then said she to him, 'By the virtue of Him who hath made thee stand in this place of standing [up to judgment], and thou abject and humiliated, I
conjure thee speak the truth and say what prompted thee to lie against me and cause me go forth from my house and from the hand of my husband
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and made thee practise thus against a man, (117) a true believer, and slay him. This is no place wherein leasing availeth nor may prevarication be
therein.'.28. Ibrahim ben el Mehdi and the Barber-surgeon cclxxiii.? ? ? ? ? Yet shall thou suffer that which I from thee have borne And with love's
woes thy heart shall yet be mortified..161. King Jelyaad of Hind and his Vizier Shimas: whereafter ensueth the History of King Wird Khan son of
King Jelyaad and his Women and Viziers dcccxciz.? ? ? ? ? Hath spent thereon his substance, withouten stint; indeed, In his own cloak he wrapped
it, he tendered it so dear. (116).Then he folded the letter and sealing it, delivered it to the damsel, who took it and carried it to her mistress. When
the princess read the letter and apprehended its contents, she said, "Meseemeth he recalleth to me that which I did aforetime." Then she called for
inkhorn and paper and wrote the following verses:.Then said he whom she had delivered from torture and for whom she had paid a thousand
dirhems and who had required her of herself in his house, for that her beauty pleased him, and [when she refused to yield to him] had forged a letter
against her and treacherously denounced her to the Sultan and requited her bounty with ingratitude, 'I am he who wronged her and lied against her,
and this is the issue of the oppressor's affair.'.El Abbas looked at them and saw the ensigns displayed and the standards loosed and heard the drums
beating; so he bade his servant saddle him a charger and look to the girths and bring him his harness of war. Quoth Aamir, "And indeed I saw El
Abbas his eyes flash and the hair of his hands stood on end, for that indeed horsemanship (69) abode [rooted in his heart]."So he mounted his
charger, whilst Aamir also bestrode a war-horse, and they went forth with the troops and fared on two days. On the third day, after the hour of the
mid-afternoon prayer, they came in sight of the enemy and the two armies met and the ranks joined battle. The strife raged amain and sore was the
smiting, whilst the dust rose in clouds and hung vaulted [over them], so that all eyes were blinded; and they ceased not from the battle till the night
overtook them, when the two hosts drew off from the mellay and passed the night, perplexed concerning themselves [and the issue of their
affair]..One day, as I stood in my shop, there came up to me a woman and stopped before me; and she as she were the full moon rising from among
the stars, and the place was illumined by her light. When I saw her, I fixed my eyes on her and stared in her face; and she bespoke me with soft
speech. When I heard her words and the sweetness of her speech, I lusted after her; and when she saw that I lusted after her, she did her occasion
and promising me [to come again], went away, leaving my mind occupied with her and fire kindled in my heart. Then I abode, perplexed and
pondering my affair, whilst fire flamed in my heart, till the third day, when she came again and I scarce credited her coming. When I saw her, I
talked with her and cajoled her and courted her and strove to win her favour with speech and invited her [to my house]; but she answered, saying, 'I
will not go up into any one's house.' Quoth I, 'I will go with thee;' and she said, 'Arise and come with me.'.?THE FIFTEENTH OFFICER'S
STORY..[When the king returned to his palace,] he went in to his wife Shah Khatoun and said to her, 'I give thee the glad news of thine eunuch's
return.' And he told her what had betided and of the youth whom he had brought with him. When she heard this, her wits fled and she would have
cried out, but her reason restrained her, and the king said to her, 'What is this? Art thou overcome with grief for [the loss of] the treasure or [for that
which hath befallen] the eunuch?' 'Nay, as thy head liveth, O king!' answered she. 'But women are fainthearted.' Then came the servant and going
in to her, told her all that had befallen him and acquainted her with her son's case also and with that which he had suffered of stresses and how his
uncle had exposed him to slaughter and he had been taken prisoner and they had cast him into the pit and hurled him from the top of the citadel and
how God had delivered him from these perils, all of them; and he went on to tell her [all that had betided him], whilst she wept..The Nineteenth
Night of the Month..? ? ? ? ? I saw thee, O thou best of all the human race, display A book that came to teach the Truth to those in error's way..So
the old woman returned to the lover and said to him, "I have skilfully contrived the affair for thee with her; [and now it behoveth us to amend that
we have marred]. So go now and sit with the draper and bespeak him of the turban-cloth, [saying, 'The turban-cloth I bought of thee I chanced to
burn in two places; so I gave it to a certain old woman, to get mended, and she took it and went away, and I know not her dwelling-place.'] When
thou seest me pass by, rise and lay hold of me [and demand of me the turban-cloth], to the intent that I may amend her case with her husband and
that thou mayst be even with her." So he repaired to the draper's shop and sat down by him and said to him, "Thou knowest the turban-cloth I
bought of thee?" "Yes," answered the draper, and the other said, "Knowest thou what is come of it?" "No," replied the husband, and the youth said,
"After I bought it of thee, I fumigated myself (58) and it befell that the turban-cloth was burnt in two places. So I gave it to a woman, whose son,
they said, was a fine-drawer, and she took it and went away with it; and I know not her abiding-place." When the draper heard this, he misdoubted
him [of having wrongly suspected his wife] and marvelled at the story of the turban-cloth, and his mind was set at ease concerning her..She passed
the night in his lodging and when she arose in the morning, she said to him, "O elder, may I not lack thy kind offices for the morning-meal! Go to
the money-changer and fetch me from him the like of yesterday's food." So he arose and betaking himself to the money-changer, acquainted him
with that which she had bidden him. The money-changer brought him all that she required and set it on the heads of porters; and the old man took
them and returned with them to Sitt el Milah. So she sat down with him and they ate their sufficiency, after which he removed the rest of the food.
Then she took the fruits and the flowers and setting them over against herself, wrought them into rings and knots and letters, whilst the old man
looked on at a thing whose like he had never in his life seen and rejoiced therein..? ? ? ? ? r. The Man who saw the Night of Power dxcvi.Then said
Shehrzad, "They avouch, O king, (but God [alone] knowest the secret things,) that.When he had made an end of his verses, he folded the letter and
gave it to the nurse, who took it and carried it to Mariyeh. When she came into the princess's presence, she saluted her; but Mariyeh returned not
her salutation and she said, "O my lady, how hard is thy heart that thou grudgest to return the salutation! Take this letter, for that it is the last of that
which shall come to thee from him." Quoth Mariyeh, "Take my warning and never again enter my palace, or it will be the cause of thy destruction;
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for I am certified that thou purposest my dishonour. So get thee gone from me." And she commanded to beat the nurse; whereupon the latter went
forth fleeing from her presence, changed of colour and absent of wits, and gave not over going till she came to the house of El Abbas..Aboulhusn
abode with his wife in eating and drinking and all delight of life, till all that was with them was spent, when he said to her, "Harkye, O Nuzhet el
Fuad!" "At thy service," answered she, and he said, "I have it in mind to play a trick on the Khalif and thou shalt do the like with the Lady
Zubeideh, and we will take of them, in a twinkling, two hundred dinars and two pieces of silk." "As thou wilt," answered she; "but what thinkest
thou to do?" And he said,"We will feign ourselves dead and this is the trick. I will die before thee and lay myself out, and do thou spread over me a
kerchief of silk and loose [the muslin of] my turban over me and tie my toes and lay on my heart a knife, and a little salt. (35) Then let down thy
hair and betake thyself to thy mistress Zubeideh, tearing thy dress and buffeting thy face and crying out. She will say to thee, 'What aileth thee?'
and do thou answer her, saying, 'May thy head outlive Aboulhusn el Khelia! For he is dead." She will mourn for me and weep and bid her
treasuress give thee a hundred dinars and a piece of silk and will say to thee, 'Go lay him out and carry him forth [to burial].' So do thou take of her
the hundred dinars and the piece of silk and come back, and when thou returnest to me, I will rise up and thou shalt lie down in my place, and I will
go to the Khalif and say to him, 'May thy head outlive Nuzhet el Fuad!' and tear my dress and pluck at my beard. He will mourn for thee and say to
his treasurer, 'Give Aboulhusn a hundred dinars and a piece of silk.' Then he will say to me, 'Go; lay her out and carry her forth;' and I will come
back to thee.".His love he'd have hid, but his tears denounced him to the spy, iii. 42.Thereat Queen Zelzeleh was moved to exceeding delight and
bidding her treasuress bring a basket, wherein were fifty pairs of bracelets and the like number of earrings, all of gold, set with jewels of price, the
like whereof nor men nor Jinn possessed, and an hundred robes of coloured brocade and an hundred thousand dinars, gave the whole to Tuhfeh.
Then she passed the cup to her sister Sherareh, who had in her hand a stalk of narcissus; so she took it from her and turning to Tuhfeh, said to her,
'O Tuhfeh, sing to me on this.' 'Hearkening and obedience,' answered she and improvised and sang the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? I am the
champion-slayer, the warrior without peer; My foes I slay, destroying the hosts, when I appear..? ? ? ? ? For the uses of food I was fashioned and
made; The hands of the noble me wrought and inlaid..Then they returned to Dinarzad and displayed her in the fifth dress and in the sixth, which
was green. Indeed, she overpassed with her loveliness the fair of the four quarters of the world and outshone, with the brightness of her
countenance, the full moon at its rising; for she was even as saith of her the poet in the following verses:.EL MELIK EZ ZAHIR RUKNEDDIN
BIBERS EL BUNDUCDARI AND THE SIXTEEN OFFICERS OF POLICE. (83).The Cadi was perplexed and knew that constraint was not
permitted of the law; (269) so he spoke the young merchant fair and said to him, "Protect me, (270) so may God protect thee. If thou divorce her
not, this disgrace will cleave to me till the end of time." Then his rage got the better of him and he said to him, "An thou divorce her not with a
good grace, I will bid strike off thy head forthright and slay myself; rather flame (271) than shame." The merchant bethought himself awhile, then
divorced her with a manifest divorcement (272) and on this wise he delivered himself from that vexation. Then he returned to his shop and sought
in marriage of her father her who had played him the trick aforesaid and who was the daughter of the chief of the guild of the blacksmiths. So he
took her to wife and they abode with each other and lived the most solaceful of lives, in all prosperity and contentment and joyance, till the day of
death; and God [alone] is All-Knowing..When Sindbad the Sailor had made an end of his story, all who were present marvelled at that which had
befallen him. Then he bade his treasurer give the porter an hundred mithcals of gold and dismissed him, charging him return on the morrow, with
the rest of the folk, to hear the history of his seventh voyage. So the porter went away to his house, rejoicing; and on the morrow he presented
himself with the rest of the guests, who sat down, as of their wont, and occupied themselves with eating and drinking and merry-making till the end
of the day, when their host bade them hearken to the story of his seventh voyage. Quoth Sindbad the Sailor,.Endeavour against Persistent Ill
Fortune, Of the Uselessness of, i. 70..Then he left beating him and when the thief came to himself, the woman said to her husband, 'O man, this
house is on hire and we owe its owners much money, and we have nought; so how wilt thou do?' And she went on to bespeak him thus. Quoth the
thief, 'And what is the amount of the rent?' 'It will be fourscore dirhems,' answered the husband; and the thief said, 'I will pay this for thee and do
thou let me go my way.' Then said the wife, 'O man, how much do we owe the baker and the greengrocer?' Quoth the thief, 'What is the sum of
this?' And the husband said, 'Sixscore dirhems.' 'That makes two hundred dirhems,' rejoined the other; 'let me go my way and I will pay them.' But
the wife said, 'O my dear one, and the girl groweth up and needs must we marry her and equip her and [do] what else is needful' So the thief said to
the husband, 'How much dost thou want?' And he answered, 'A hundred dirhems, in the way of moderation.' (250) Quoth the thief, 'That makes
three hundred dirhems.' And the woman said, 'O my dear one, when the girl is married, thou wilt need money for winter expenses, charcoal and
firewood and other necessaries.' 'What wouldst thou have?' asked the thief; and she said, 'A hundred dirhems.' 'Be it four hundred dirhems,' rejoined
he; and she said, 'O my dear one and solace of mine eyes, needs must my husband have capital in hand, wherewith he may buy merchandise and
open him a shop.' 'How much will that be?' asked he, and she said, 'A hundred dirhems.' Quoth the thief, '[That makes five hundred dirhems; I will
pay it;] but may I be divorced from my wife if all my possessions amount to more than this, and that the savings of twenty years! Let me go my
way, so I may deliver them to thee.' 'O fool,' answered she, 'how shall I let thee go thy way? Give me a right token.' [So he gave her a token for his
wife] and she cried out to her young daughter and said to her, 'Keep this door.'.The prefect released the man and gave him back all that the thieves
had taken from him; and he laid hands on the woman and the rest and took forth of the house treasures galore. Amongst the rest, they found the
money-bag of the Turcoman sheep-merchant. The thieves they nailed up incontinent against the wall of the house, whilst, as for the woman, they
aerodynamics-of-thrust-vectoring.pdf
Page 5/9

Aerodynamics Of Thrust Vectoring

wrapped her in one of her veils and nailing her [to a board, set her] upon a camel and went round about the town with her. Thus God razed their
dwelling-places and did away from me that which I feared. All this befell, whilst I looked on, and I saw not my friend who had saved me from
them the first time, whereat I marvelled to the utterest of marvel. However, some days afterward, he came up to me, and indeed he had renounced
(130) [the world] and donned a fakir's habit; and he saluted me and went away..Then came forward the thirteenth officer and said, 'I will tell you a
story that a man of my friends told me. (Quoth he).Daughters, The Two Kings and the Vizier's, iii. 145..Therewithal the cook equipped his brother
and freighting him a ship, embarked therein merchandise. Then he committed Selim unto him and they set out and departed with the ship. God
decreed them safety, so that they arrived [in due course] at the first city [of the land of Hind], the which is known as El Mensoureh, and cast anchor
there. Now the king of that city had died, leaving a daughter and a widow, who was the quickest-witted of women and gave out that the girl was a
boy, so that the kingship might be stablished unto them. The troops and the amirs doubted not but that the case was as she avouched and that the
princess was a male child; so they obeyed her and the queen mother took order for the matter and used to dress the girl in man's apparel and seat
her on the throne of the kingship, so that the folk might see her. Accordingly, the grandees of the kingdom and the chief officers of the realm used
to go in to her and salute her and do her service and go away, nothing doubting but she was a boy..The old man betook himself to the city, as she
bade him, and enquired for the money-changer, to whom they directed him. So he gave him the ring and the letter, which when he saw, he kissed
the letter and breaking it open, read it and apprehended its purport. Then he repaired to the market and buying all that she bade him, laid it in a
porter's basket and bade him go with the old man. So the latter took him and went with him to the mosque, where he relieved him of his burden and
carried the meats in to Sitt el Milah. She seated him by her side and they ate, he and she, of those rich meats, till they were satisfied, when the old
man rose and removed the food from before her..When the Khalif heard this, her speech pleased him and he strained her to his bosom. Then he
went forth from her and locked the door upon her, as before; whereupon she took the book and sat looking in it awhile. Presently, she laid it down
and taking the lute, tightened its strings. Then she smote thereon, after a wondrous fashion, such as would have moved inanimate things [to
delight], and fell to singing marvellous melodies and chanting the following verses:.The old woman received the alms from her and carrying it to
Selim, took part thereof herself and with the rest bought him an old shirt, in which she clad him, after she had stripped him of that he had on. Then
she threw away the gown she had taken from off him and arising forthright, washed his body of that which was thereon of filth and scented him
with somewhat of perfume. Moreover, she bought him chickens and made him broth; so he ate and his life returned to him and he abode with her
on the most solaceful of life till the morrow..Trust in God, Of, 114..When thou comest to the house, begin by searching the roofs; then search the
closets and cabinets; and if thou find nought, humble thyself unto the Cadi and make a show of abjection and feign thyself defeated, and after stand
at the door and look as if thou soughtest a place wherein to make water, for that there is a dark corner there. Then come forward, with a heart
stouter than granite, and lay hold upon a jar of the jars and raise it from its place. Thou wilt find under it the skirt of a veil; bring it out publicly and
call the prefect in a loud voice, before those who are present. Then open it and thou wilt find it full of blood, exceeding of redness, (103) and in it
[thou wilt find also] a woman's shoes and a pair of trousers and somewhat of linen." When I heard this from her, I rose to go out and she said to me,
"Take these hundred dinars, so they may advantage thee; and this is my guest-gift to thee." So I took them and bidding her farewell, returned to my
lodging..So, when they entered with the folk and had prostrated themselves before the king and given him joy and he had raised their rank, [they sat
down]. Now it was the custom of the folk to salute and go forth, so, when they sat down, the king knew that they had a word that they would fain
say. So he turned to them and said, "Ask your need." And the viziers also were present. Accordingly, they bespoke him with all that these latter had
taught them and the viziers also spoke with them; and Azadbekht said to them, "O folk, I know that this your speech, there is no doubt of it,
proceedeth from love and loyal counsel to me, and ye know that, were I minded to slay half these folk, I could avail to put them to death and this
would not be difficult to me; so how shall I not slay this youth and he in my power and under the grip of my hand? Indeed, his crime is manifest
and he hath incurred pain of death and I have only deferred his slaughter by reason of the greatness of the offence; for, if I do this with him and my
proof against him be strengthened, my heart is healed and the heart of the folk; and if I slay him not to-day, his slaughter shall not escape me
to-morrow.".? ? ? ? ? They have shut out thy person from my sight; They cannot shut thy memory from my spright..? ? ? ? ? The fire of
love-longing I hide; severance consumeth me, A thrall of care, for long desire to wakefulness a prey..In this island is a river of very sweet water,
issuing from the shore of the sea and entering in at a wide cavern in the skirt of an inaccessible mountain, and the stones of the island are all limpid
sparkling crystal and jacinths of price. Therein also is a spring of liquid, welling up like [molten] pitch, and when it cometh to the shore of the
island, the fish swallow it, then return and cast it up, and it becometh changed from its condition and that which it was aforetime; and it is crude
ambergris. Moreover, the trees of the island are all of the most precious aloes-wood, both Chinese and Comorin; but there is no way of issue from
the place, for it is as an abyss midmost the sea; the steepness of its shore forbiddeth the drawing up of ships, and if any approach the mountain, they
fall into the eddy aforesaid; nor is there any resource (205) in that island..? ? ? ? ? O my God! Who is stronger than Thou in resource? The Subtle,
Thou knowest my plight and my pain..When his father saw the strength of his determination to travel, he fell in with his wishes and equipped him
with five thousand dinars in cash and the like in merchandise and sent with him two serving-men. So the youth set out, trusting in the blessing of
God the Most High, and his father went out with him, to take leave of him, and returned [to Damascus]. As for Noureddin Ali, he gave not over
travelling days and nights till he entered the city of Baghdad and laying up his loads in the caravanserai, made for the bath, where he did away that
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which was upon him of the dirt of the road and putting off his travelling clothes, donned a costly suit of Yemen stuff, worth an hundred dinars.
Then he put in his sleeve (6) a thousand mithcals (7) of gold and sallied forth a-walking and swaying gracefully as he went. His gait confounded all
those who beheld him, as he shamed the branches with his shape and belittled the rose with the redness of his cheeks and his black eyes of
Babylonian witchcraft; indeed, thou wouldst deem that whoso looked on him would surely be preserved from calamity; [for he was] even as saith
of him one of his describers in the following verses:.87. El Mamoun and the Pyramids of Egypt cccxcviii
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